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January 5, 2005
The Honorable Larry Phillips
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Phillips:

This requests your review and consideration of two proposed Ordinances:

1. authorizing the Executive to enter into an Interlocal Agreement with the City of Bellevue to transfer to Bellevue operational responsibility for drainage facilities and properties formerly owned and/or operated by King County, and;

2. authorizing the Executive to convey to Bellevue drainage-related properties owned by King County.

The facilities and properties being proposed for transfer are located within areas that were annexed to the City of Bellevue primarily during the mid-nineties.  As you may be aware, there is no legal provision in state law for the automatic transfer of responsibility for drainage facilities from King County to annexing or incorporating cities, so such responsibility must be transferred via interlocal agreement and Council-authorized deeding of drainage-related properties owned by King County.  As is the case with other drainage facilities and properties annexed into cities, Bellevue has been maintaining the subject facilities and properties at its expense since their date of annexation into the City.  The proposed ordinances carry no fiscal impact to King County.  In the future, transference of Surface Water Management facilities and properties will be advanced as part and parcel of any annexation agreement per Motion 12018.
Thank you for your consideration of this request.  If you have any questions, please call Lee Ann Merrill, Intergovernmental Relations Coordinator in the Water and Land Resources Division of the Department of Natural Resources and Parks, at (206) 296-8010.

Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive

Enclosures

cc:
King County Councilmembers


ATTN:
  Scott White, Chief of Staff

  Shelley Sutton, Policy Staff Director

  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council


Steve Call, Director, Office of Management and Budget (OMB)


Debora Gay, Deputy Director, OMB


John Amos, Budget Supervisor, OMB


Lisa Youngren, Budget Analyst, OMB


Pam Bissonnette, Director, Department of Natural Resources and Parks (DNRP)


Daryl Grigsby, Division Director, Water and Land Resources Division (WLRD), DNRP


Joanna Richey, Manager, Strategic Initiatives Section, WLRD, DNRP


Lee Ann Merrill, Intergovernmental Relations Coordinator, Strategic Initiatives Section, 


    WLRD, DNRP
